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AGREED:
(i) The People Programme update was noted. 

5.7  HMIC Inspection 
 Recommendation 10 of Her Majesty’s Inspector of Constabulary (HMIC) Inspection 

Report stated “Within 3 months the constabulary and the Civil Nuclear Police Authority 
should critically examine the benefits of installing Automated Number Plate Recognition 
systems at sites and fully assess the risks of not installing such systems”.

The Briefing Note on the Automated Number Plate Recognition Capability (attached to 
the HMIC Inspection report submitted to the Board) was discussed. 

DECISION: 
It was decided that Automated Number Plate Recognition systems should not be 
further explored at present, as the associated costs would not produce significant 
benefits to the organisation.    

Action PAB270116-03: The Chairman to advise the Secretary of State for Energy and 
Climate Change that, with regard to HMIC Inspection Report Recommendation 10, the 
Board had decided that Automated Number Plate Recognition systems should not be 
further explored at present, due to a cost benefit analysis outcome. 

6 AOB 
6.1 It was confirmed that the alleged instances of bullying that had been reported via the 

Wellbeing Survey would be followed through via continuing work flowing from the Survey 
results.  It was noted that calls to Safecall (the Constabulary’s confidential helpline for 
personnel with concerns over wrongdoing at work) did not support the figures in the 
Wellbeing Survey.  It was agreed that there could be many reasons for this discrepancy. 

There being no further items of business, the meeting closed at approximately 15.15 hrs.


